
 
Town of Canterbury 
Selectmen's Meeting 
November 1, 2021 

 

Selectmen Present: Cheryl Gordon 
   Art Hudson 
   Bob Steenson (via telephone) 
Town Administrator: Ken Folsom (via telephone) 
 
The meeting was called to order at 4:56 PM. 
 
 Administrative 
 
Art made a motion to open the public hearing to accept ARPA funds in the amount of 
$128,977.36. 
 
Art made a motion to sign the accounts payable manifest in the amount of $663,171.51.  Cheryl 
seconded the motion.  All in favor by roll call, motion carried.  
 
Art made a motion to sign the Payroll Manifest in the amount of $35,859.73.  Cheryl seconded 
the motion.  All in favor by roll call, motion carried. 
 
Art made a motion to sign the Unemployment Compensation Manifest in the amount of 
$1,810.00.  Cheryl seconded the motion.  All in favor by roll call, motion carried. 
 
The Board signed:     Intent to cut: Tax Map 253 Lot 24 on Morrill Road 
     Tax Map 247 Lot 17 on Route 132 
             Yield tax Levy: Tax Map 236 Lot 17 off Intervale Road 
 
Minutes 

The Board reviewed the minutes of the October 18, 2021 meeting.  Cheryl made a motion to 
approve the minutes as amended. Art seconded the motion.  All in favor by roll call, motion 
carried. 

Appointments 
 
Kevin Bragg – Historic District Commission Chair 
 
 Kevin discussed the proposed changes to the Historic District Ordinances and regulations.  
 
A brief discussion was held on the procedure to submit the proposed changes to the Planning 
Board. 
 
Kevin will draft the proposed warrant articles for the Selectmen to review. 
 
The Board thanked Kevin for attending. 
 



 
A brief discussion was held on setting the tax rate.  The Board will review the figures to finalize 
the rate 
 
Ken reported that no bids had been received for the old Fire Department command car. 
 
Ken explained that he has an interview scheduled for Friday for the position at the Transfer 
Station. 
 
Having no public input, Cheryl closed the public hearing at5:40 PM and made a motion to accept 
the ARPA funds in the amount of $128,977.36.  Art seconded the motion.  All in favor by roll 
call, motion carried. 
 
Art made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:41 PM.  Cheryl seconded the motion.  All in favor 
by roll call, motion carried. 
 
The next scheduled meeting will be November 15, 2021, at 5:00 PM at the Meetinghouse. 
Respectfully submitted, 

Jan Stout 
Administrative Assistant 
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